Henrietta Township 

11120 Musbach Road

Munith, MI 49259

517-596-3374

Regular Meeting

May 12, 2010

A work session was held prior to the beginning of the Regular Meeting for the purpose of reviewing invoices and communications.  

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. at the Henrietta Township Meeting Room, 11120 Musbach Road, Munith, MI 49259.  All members present.

L. Bamm presented the agenda for review and added Jackson County notice of foreclosed properties and the townships first right of refusal to New Business. 

Moved by A. Grimes, supported by A. Faist to approve minutes of the Regular Meeting held on April 14, 2010 as written.  Motion carried.

SPECIAL ORDER

L. Bamm requested a moment of silence in honor of Firefighter T. Edging.

L. Bamm read a letter from D. Lutchka that gave an update of events from the county.  He noted that the fair grounds are now being used throughout the year.  Tickets for the fair concerts are available at the fair office.

PUBLIC COMMENT

M. Carlson spoke regarding his candidacy for the 7th Congressional District.

TREASURERS REPORT – S. DODGE

General Fund Balance 4-01-10



$   120,795.37

Income






$   116,204.01

Disbursements





$     56,500.31

General Fund Balance 4-30-10



$   180,499.07

Stabilization Fund Balance 4-30-2010


$   100,117.36

Delinquent Tax Account Balance 4-30-2010

$           -0-

Public Improvement Fund Balance 4-30-2010

$   269,462.56

Vehicle Replacement Fund Balance 4-30-2010 
$     98,429.71

Total Interest Earned




$            96.70

BUILDING DEPARTMENT – R. TRIPP

Building Fees Collected




$      1,722.77

Electrical Fees Collected




$         390.00

Plumbing Fees Collected




$         130.00

Mechanical Fees Collected



$         195.00

Site Plan Review Fees Collected



$         160.00

Address Fees Collected




$           -0-

Total Fees Collected




$      2,597.77

Cost of Construction




$  181,464.00

Permits included 6 building permits, 4 electrical permits, 2 plumbing permits, 1 mechanical permit and 4 site plan reviews.

ASSESSOR – VICKIE BRADLEY

V. Bradley reported the county equalization department has sent the township a copy of the L-4028, which is used to calculate the Millage Reduction Fractions.  V. Bradley noted she is working on the Michigan State Report for Industrial Real & Personal Properties and the 2010 Assessing Officer’s Report of Taxable Values as of State Equalization in May.  According to the 2010 Jackson County Equalization Report the average market value of a home in Henrietta Township for 2010 is $112, 500.  The Jackson County average market value is $107,415.  V. Bradley also noted she has received the 2010 county multipliers and has applied them to our database; Public Act 24 of 2010 has been signed into law with an effective date of March 26, 2010 granting the July and December Board of Review the authority to correct qualified errors; and that she has been assisting with gathering land values for the proposed sewer project.

FIRE DEPARTMENT – R. WETMORE

R. Wetmore reported the fire department responded to 14 incidents in April, including 10 EMS calls, 2 grass fires, 1 unauthorized burning and 1 motor vehicle accident.  R. Wetmore also noted that new tires have been installed on Engine 2.

ORDINANCE ENFORCEMENT/ZONING – J. SOUTHWORTH

J. Southworth reported there were 4 site plan reviews, 8 ordinance complaints, 2 written warnings, 6 requests for information and 175 miles driven for a total of 25 hours.  J. Southworth noted that the house on H Drive has been demolished.  The township will need to determine what costs have incurred in order to determine a selling price for the vacant lot.  Costs would include demolition expenses, legal fees and any back taxes owed.

TRANSFER STATION – A. GRIMES

Monthly Reported Income:


$  3,982.00

Northwest Refuse Trucking:

$     533.00

Jackson County Incinerator:

$  1,853.94

Salary for Month:



$  1,120.00

Total Expenses:



$  3,895.27

Total Recycled for April:      

  7.84 tons or 15,680 pounds

Total Recycled for 2010:

           23.90 tons or 47,800 pounds

PLANNING COMMISSION – A. FAIST

A. Faist reported that the Planning Commission met in April, but that he was not able to attend the meeting.  The Recreation Committee also met, and discussed the recreation path.  The county road commission might be able to cut down the trees that have been marked for removal.  The next meeting will be May 25th.

NEW BUSINESS

L. Bamm presented a list of Zoning Board of Appeals and Planning Commission members that need to be appointed.  Moved by S. Keene, supported by S. Dodge to appoint the members of the Zoning Board of Appeals and Planning Commission as presented.  Motion carried.

L. Bamm presented the Jackson County Strategic Economic Development Plan for review and adoption.  He added the Jackson County Board of Commissioners is asking for local government to approve the Plan by Resolution.  The Plan is available on the Jackson County web site.  A. Grimes requested this be tabled until the next meeting so that everyone could have time to review the entire Plan.  L. Bamm noted that R. Treacher would be available to come and talk with the township regarding the Plan.

L. Bamm presented a list of parcels in foreclosure with Jackson County, and noted the township has the first right of refusal.  General consensus was that the township is not interested in owning these properties.  Moved by A. Grimes, supported by S. Dodge to release the right of first refusal to Jackson County.  Motion carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

L. Bamm stated that there were proposed sewer items to finalize.  Several ideas were discussed regarding how to determine the number of REU’s assigned to the restaurants in the district.  It was determined that the township needs to find out what the seating capacity is for Hankerd Hills, Jim’s Lost Shoe and the Pickett Fence before deciding the number of REU’s.  B. Rubel noted it would be in the townships’ best interest to finalize this issue prior to petition signatures being collected.  L. Bamm noted that the township needed to decide whether to include the Pleasant Lake County Park in the sewer district.  The attorneys have recommended excluding the Pleasant Lake County Park from the original sewer district, noting that they could hook in at a later date if they wish to do so, at a cost to be determined by the township to be fair.  Moved by S. Keene, supported by A. Grimes to exclude the Pleasant Lake County Park from the proposed sewer district.  Motion carried.  It was noted that all commercial food establishments would be charged using the same method whether that be square footage of building, or legal seating capacity.  Moved by S. Keene, supported by A. Faist to use legal seating capacity as the method for determining the number of REU’s for commercial food establishments.  Motion carried.  It was noted that Jim’s Lost Shoe has a legal seating capacity of 32.  Hankerd Hill’s and Pickett Fence will need to be confirmed.  Once TetraTech has that information they can finalize the plan.  When the township has received the final plan, a Public Hearing will be scheduled and informational letters will be sent out that include the notice of the Public Hearing, and estimated costs for the project.

L. Bamm noted that a Special Meeting would be held May 19th to discuss the sidewalks with Munith residents.  Letters have been sent to all residents that would be affected by the sidewalks to notify them of the special meeting.

OTHER REPORTS

L. Bamm requested an update from L. Grinage, who reported that T. Stevens had filed an answer with the court regarding his house at 300 Batteese.  He noted that the court will not hear the case until September, and suggested the township authorize him to file a summary motion within 30 days indicating Mr. Stevens has no basis for a case.  L. Bamm requested that L. Grinage move forward with the summary motion. 

A. Grimes suggested that the Planning Commission look into sidewalk ordinances for possible adoption by the township.  L. Grinage noted that this was a zoning issue, and suggested the current ordinance be checked for any reference to sidewalks.

PUBLIC COMMENT

D. Styles questioned whether the proposed sewer district is being designed to include the county park, even though they are not included in the initial district.  He also questioned what the mission of the sewer district was, and if it were to clean up the lake, why exclude the county park.  L. Bamm replied the proposed sewer district would remove wastewater from the ground water supply.  He added the township cannot require the county park to hook up to the system, and that it is not fair to allow the county park a vote when they are not required to pay their fair share of the expenses.  L. Bamm then explained the method of using acreage owned as the basis of the vote, and by excluding the county park from the district at this time allows the township to charge actual costs for hookup to the county at a later date.  B. Rubel added that the system is designed to be oversized to accommodate extra capacity for future growth.  

C. Fairman questioned the boundary lines of the proposed sewer district, and whether her property on Bay Court was included in the district.  L. Bamm replied that the district included property within 1000 feet of the water as recommended by the DNR.  Bay Court is included in the district.

Moved by A. Grimes, supported by A. Faist to pay the bills as submitted and reviewed.  Motion carried.

Moved by S. Keene, supported by A. Grimes to adjourn.  Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:48 p.m.

S. Keene, Henrietta Township Clerk
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